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Sixth Sunday 


Of Easter


May 10th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, MAY 11TH                                            


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian


Edwin & Mary Hitpas





TUESDAY, MAY 12TH                             


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Florence Netemeyer-Stokes





WEDNESDAY, MAY 13TH     


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, MAY 14TH                                            


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For All Memorial Donors





FRIDAY, MAY 15TH                                                  


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian 


For All Parishioners





SATURDAY, MAY 16TH                            


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Damian


Albert & Catherine Jansen


Kim Brennan





SUNDAY, MAY 17TH                    


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


Cliff Kolb





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Linus Meier


Rozanna Kennedy





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


As we move toward Pentecost, we hear more about the Holy Spirit.  Today’s 1st Reading speaks of the Holy Spirit falling upon those listening to Peter. As we listen to this reading, it might be good to ponder what that means, and how the Holy Spirit was manifested in them.  Perhaps the message about love in the 2nd Reading and Gospel holds the answer. Jesus came to teach us that God shows no partiality.  We are called to extend ourselves beyond our self-created boundaries.  How is the Holy Spirit manifested in us?   





“CONGRATULATIONS" to three of our own! Deacon Glenn Netemeyer, as well as St. Damian Parishioners, Ben Fuehne & Jim Steinmann, who were inducted into the Mater Dei Hall of Honor on Friday, May 1st.  Thanks for all you do! May God continue to bless you and your good works!





GENERAL CONCERNS:





NEEDY FUND COLLECTION will be taken this weekend, May 9th/10th.  The collection will be used to assist Catholic Relief Services (CRS) in supporting emergency assistance for those affected in Nepal, following the devastating earthquake there on Saturday, April 25.  Please be as generous as possible in supporting the people of Nepal.  





GRADUATE RECOGNITION will be celebrated on Sunday, May 17th.  The graduates of Gr. 8, high school and college are invited to attend the 8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian or the 10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard to be recognized and prayed for by the congregation.  If you know of any college student that will be graduating, please call the parish office with their name.  Come and feel the support and blessing of your home parishes.  





FAITH FORMATION REGISTRATION:  Faith Formation registration packets have been mailed.  Commitment /New Registration forms and fees are due by May 20th to qualify for an Early Bird Drawing!  The prize is a FREE registration fee for one student. Two families from each parish have the chance to win the prize.  The drawings will be held: Thursday, May 21st @ St. Bernard at the 7:45 am Mass & Friday, May 22nd at the 8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian.  If you did not receive a packet, or if you know someone interested in participating in the Faith Formation Program, please call the parish office. 





VBS – June 15th -17th!!! "Goin' Fishin'” is this year’s theme.  We are seeking teachers and helpers (Jr. High and up).  Can't commit to 3 days? Team-teaching is available.  Grab a couple of friends and volunteer!  Please contact Robbin Netemeyer @ 618-772-9346 � HYPERLINK "mailto:/gnetemeyer@msn.com" �/gnetemeyer@msn.com� if you are available to help with this great ministry opportunity! 





PRAYER BLANKETS: Prayer Blankets are available for anyone needing healing and comfort during difficult times or illness. Our Prayer Blankets are made by parishioners and have been blessed. They are a reminder of God's presence, a gift from our Christian community and a prayerful way to touch those in need.  Please contact Deacon Glenn (618-772-9343) or Brenda Morris (618-698-3804) if you or someone you know may need a Prayer Blanket.





JOINT-PARISH DIRECTORY:  Later this year, St. Bernard and St. Damian parishes will join forces to develop a joint-parish directory. Planning is in the early stages with the goal of giving all parishioners, in both parishes, the opportunity to have their family and/or individual photos taken for the joint-parish directory. Each family and/or individual who includes their photo in the directory will receive a free directory and free 8x10 photo. Additional photos will be available for purchase. Details regarding dates and times will be communicated when they are confirmed with the photographer...PLEASE STAY TUNED!











HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:





Sunday, May 10th   


	HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY!!


	Mother’s Day Roses Sold


		Before & After 8:30 Mass @ St. Damian


		Before & After 10:00 Mass @ St. Bernard


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School


Tuesday, May 12th       


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Knights of Columbus Meeting


		7:30 pm @ Albers Jaycee Hall


Wednesday, May 13th 


	Albers Elementary Spring Concert 


		1:30 & 7:00 pm


Thursday, May 14th      


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	NC Vicariate Catechist Leader Meeting


		11:00 am @ Mt. Vernon


Friday, May 15th                    


	Communion to Homebound


Sunday, May 17th   


	Graduate Recognition Masses


		8:30 am @ St. Damian 


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard	


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School


	Pre-School Sunday School Closing Ceremony


		After 10 am Mass @ St. Bernard Parish Center


	Mater Dei Concert 7:00 pm


	











Clinton County Citizens for Life:  Live Long Stem Red Roses will be available on Mother’s Day Weekend, May 9th/10th for a donation of $2.00.  Vases for Memorial roses will be placed on Mary’s altar.  The rose proceeds have provided baby beds, car seats, clothing, etc. for the Pregnancy Aid Hot Line and other area Pregnancy Care Centers.  Thank you for sharing this loving tribute to mothers and for your support. 





ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: May 2nd/3rd, 2015


Envelopes: $1,886.00 + Loose: $166.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $113.00 = 	$2,165.00


Budget for week	$2,593.27


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$117,804.35


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$114,103.88


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$3,700.47


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$134,850.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $6,666.00 (37) 	Goal: $5,950.00 (59)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!








RECENT BAPTISM:


	Congratulations to Hutch Gerard 	Arentsen, child of Neal & Jayne (Kues) 	Arentsen, who received the saving waters of baptism last Sunday at St. Damian.





CONGRATULATIONS:


We rejoice with the following children who received the Body & Blood of Jesus for the first time on May 2nd: Jacob Athmer, Brooke Dulle, Jocelyn Garrido-Velasquez, Nolan Goebel, George Herzing, Reid Innes, Chase Jansen, Reid Koch, Trent Korte, Lauren Lynch, Evelyn Ribbing, and Cecilia Toennies.


Thank you, Denise Luitjohan, for guiding them in their religion classes, and all parents and godparents for being their very first teachers of the faith.  Blessings on your on-going family faith formation that happens in day-to-day life.





PARISH COUNCIL INFORMATION:


St. Damian Parish Council is seeking two (2) males to replace the council seat vacated by Gary Arensten & Bob Innes.  Kathy Gonsalves has agreed to stay on for a second and final term.  All men 18 years of age or older are encouraged to consider serving a 3-year term on the council.  If interested, please contact Arlene Korte (president), Geri Varel (secretary), Bob Innes or the parish. 























ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: May 3rd, 2015


Envelopes: $1,454.00 + Loose: $35.00 = 	$1,489.00


Budget for week	$2,840.20


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$127,131.96


Fiscal year-to-date budget	$122,128.60


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$5,003.36


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$147,690.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $4,640.00 (32) 	Goal: $7,700.00 (80)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, May 16th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm


Eucharist Ministers — Virgil & Marilyn Jansen, 	Alison Kalmer


Reader — Kathleen Hodges


Ushers — Franny Billhartz, Delmar Santel


Servers — Kevin, Adam & Anna Heimann


Organist — Geri Varel   





Sunday, May 17th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Pete Toennies, Ken 	Mank, Kristy Richter 


Reader — Jackie Toennies


Ushers — Cole Horstmann, Bill Jansen


Servers — Trevor Beach-Jansen, Sophia & Simon 	Thomas


Organist — Geri Varel   


Collection Counters – Pete Toennies, Kristy 	Richter, Kathleen Hodges


Children’s Liturgy – Diana & Hunter Jansen


If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 








CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY:


Thank You to everyone who helped with our Mother's Day Flower Sale!  Over $600 was raised for our ministry by selling petunias and geraniums!  Thanks also to our teens for selling and delivering the flowers!


Thank You to our teens for volunteering at the Community Link Buddy Walk on Saturday, May 2nd, in Breese!  Our young volunteers were: Spencer Broeckling, Zach Kalmer, Clint Morris, Hunter Wiegmann, Alyssa Winkeler, and Jake Timmermann of St. Boniface.  Way to go!











ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, May 17th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Vicki Pittman, Lynn 	Athmer, Robbin Netemeyer, Brenda Morris


Reader — Clint Morris


Ushers — Dan & Rita Poettker, Dennis & Kurt 	Rickhoff


Servers — Kyle Athmer, Alyssa Winkeler, Austyn 	Jansen


Collection Counters – Lynn Athmer, Vicki 	Pittman, Brenda Morris


Children’s Liturgy – Oceana Templin, Monica 	Strubhart





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





ST. BERNARD LADIES RUMMAGE & BAKE SALE – June 4th-6th:


Please keep us in mind while you are spring cleaning.  All useable items are welcome and needed and much appreciated. Watch the bulletin for more details.





CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:





Albers American Legion: Mother’s Day Breakfast on Sunday, May 10th from 8:00 to 11:30 am @ the Legion.  Pork sausage, ham, pancakes, eggs, potatoes, biscuits & gravy.  Proceeds for legion youth programs.





Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows, Belleville: “For the Love of Broadway” a dining and entertainment event fabulous music and re-created scenes from everyone’s favorite Broadway musicals. Performed by a talented cast and live orchestra that will delight adults and children alike!  Friday & Saturday, May 16th & 17th, dinner buffet at 6:30 pm with show at 7:30 pm; Sunday, May 17th, brunch buffet at 1:00 pm with show at 2:00 pm in the banquet center.  The music group will perform as guest arrive, beginning at 5:45 & 12:15.  All-inclusive entertainment package with all-you-can-eat buffet, full-length two-act show, all taxes and gratuities, for $35.00 per adult, children 5-12 half price, under 5 free.  Tickets must be purchases in advance by Monday, May 11th.  Call 618-409-0015 or email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ordertickets@charter.net" �ordertickets@charter.net�.          





St. George High School Youth Group, New Baden will be hosting the 2nd Annual Pinwheel Garden for Life on Saturday, May 16th from 5:00-5:30 pm (immediately following the 4:00 pm Mass) @ the Outdoor Angel Grotto.  Our goal is to remember and pray for all the lives lost this year to abortion. Come and see our beautiful garden of pinwheels outside to memorialize the lives of each of the 3500 babies taken every day in the United States alone by abortion. A local Pro-Life speaker and pregnancy help centers will be on-hand to tell you about their services & volunteer opportunities. You will have an opportunity to donate baby items or money to local pregnancy centers through St. George Knights of Columbus.  Also, to grab your baby bottle to kick-off the spare change campaign for Mosaic Pregnancy & Health Centers and to purchase Gateway Grizzlies tickets to benefit Fontebella Maternity Home.  Tickets are $10 and the game will be held on Sunday, July 19 at 6:05 pm @ GCS Ballpark.  Light refreshments will be served following the service.   





Faith for Fallon Benefit will be held for Fallon Schlautman a 10-month old diagnosed with SIFD Syndrome, one of only 15 cases worldwide. The benefit will be held on Saturday, May 16th @ Bartelso Park.  Events start at 2 pm and will host a bags and bocce ball tournaments, silent and oral auctions, and a kid’s corner.  As they continue to search for a perfect bone marrow match, Fallon is waiting to undergo chemotherapy to knock out her immune system before receiving the bone marrow transplant. The benefit will help support Fallon and her parents Kevin and Katie Schlautman. 





Damiansville Elemtary School is planning the Field Day currently scheduled for Friday, May 22nd. We need volunteers to help in a variety of areas including: set up, clean up, running activities, and helping children move from stations to station.  Please consider participating and helping us run a fabulous Field Day.   Thank You!!





Mater Dei High School Information – website � HYPERLINK "http://materdeiknights.org" �http://materdeiknights.org�:


$10,000 Mega Raffle – Please purchase your ticket for a chance to win one of twenty-six cash prizes:       one $10,000 prize, two $2,500 prizes, three $1,000 prizes, and twenty $100 prizes! The winning tickets will be drawn at the Mater Dei Golf Classic on Saturday, May 30.  To purchase tickets, which are $100 each, please contact: Steve/Deb Schomaker (248-5197), a Fathers & Friends member, Fr. Chuck Tuttle, or Kathy Huelsmann in the Advancement Office.


Golf Classic – Gather you friends and create a six-person team of men, women or couples on Saturday, May 30th @ Governor’s Run, Carlyle.  Tee times are available at 8:00 am and 1:30 pm.  Registration forms available on our website under “Golf Scramble”. 


Summer Camps - Please remind your family and friends with grade school students that the schedule and registration form for our six athletic summer camps are available in the office and on our website under “Summer Athletics Camps Schedule”.





Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. Drivers Are Needed to deliver meals to Albers residents Tuesdays, Thursdays & Fridays!  Please consider volunteering one or more days per week for this very important service.  We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call Jean at 224-9913 to reserve a meal, for more information, or to volunteer.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 

















CATHOLIC COMMUNICATION CAMPAIGN (CCC)


Next weekend, May 16th/17th, our parish will take up the collection for the CCC. This collection communicates the Good News through Catholic social media activities and enriches our faith through podcasts, television, radio and print media. Half of all proceeds remain in our Belleville Diocese.  Envelopes are provided in your envelope packets.  Please be generous as possible.  Thank You!!








